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BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society” 

 

Graduate Parents College or Work plans 

Kyle Ardissono Beth & Chris Ardissono UNL Agribusiness 

Kellie Bauer Crystal & Shawn Bauer Victory College, Tulsa Oklahoma, Media Arts 

Samuel Baysinger Angela & Jerry Baysinger Oklahoma State Mechanical Engineering/ US Army 

Jordan Bolte Sarah & Chris Bolte Doane University Psychology and play volleyball 

Hunter Cox Melody & James Cox CCC Welding Technology/US Army 

Keenan Dickson Jodi & Kevin Dickson SCC John Deere Tech 

David Lee, Jr Tracey & David Lee, Sr. National Guard/workforce 

Jayda McCall Crystal McCall & Nate Diaz UNL Political Science 

Dominic Philippi Daina & Ryne Philippi Concordia University Exercise Science 

Elijah Philippi Daina & Ryne Philippi SCC Milford/Mechanics 

Eric Schroeder Lori & Mike Schroeder SCC Agriculture Production & Management 

Shakira Sunday Mary Houser & Howard Wagner SCC Nursing 

Rodney Wassom Anna & James Wassom SCC Mechanics 

Trevor Whitesell Chris Whitesell & Kristi Wilkins UNK Physical Therapy 

CONGRATULATIONS CLASS OF 2021.   

BEST WISHES IN ALL YOUR FUTURE ENDEAVORS! 

THE FACULTY & STAFF AT BRUNING-DAVENPORT USD 
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F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:  It’s hard to believe that we are wrapping up another great school year. The month of May 
seems to come so quickly every school year. I know the students are excited about the sunny days of summer vacation. There 

are many activities between now and the last day of school, Tuesday, May 18th. staff will send updates regarding dismissal updates, 
field trip information, and reward celebrations. If you have any questions, please contact your child’s teacher.  
 
High School Graduation is Saturday, May 8th at 2:30 pm. I wish the graduating class of 2021 a bright and successful future, wherev-
er their journey takes them.  
 
We have had some wonderful celebrations and some very challenging times that once again demonstrated the strength of the school 
community as we rallied together for the cause. The passion shared each day by our communities strengthened our education plat-
form for our students. We continued to develop and execute the district’s Mission, Vision, and Beliefs. This work is the foundation 
for the development of the District Strategic and School Improvement Plans.  
 
Mission- Bruning-Davenport USD is Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow's Society 
Vision-Every student at Bruning-Davenport will achieve personal success and become a responsible and productive citizen. 
Belief Statements We believe: Bruning-Davenport believes that all students will: Learn in a safe and supportive environment. Devel-
op critical thinking skills. Be valued as unique individuals. 
 
As you journey into your summer months, I wish each student, family and staff member a well deserved summer break. Like the 
school year, summer will go by fast! If you're looking ahead, August 18th will be the first day of school. Once again, thank you for 
being a positive partner and supporter of our school district during the 2020-21 school year. We look forward to a great 2021-22 
school year! Mr. Kolin Haecker, Superintendent 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Spr ing has ar r ived! It feels great to say that after  the cold wave of February and the events of 
2020. We have had a wonderful and busy month of March and things feel like they are finally returning to normal throughout 

the district.  
 
As April is upon us, it is hard to believe that we only have one quarter left of the 2020-21 school year! March was a busy month with 
many successes to highlight. First off, both basketball teams had fantastic seasons finishing strong. The boys’ basketball team com-
pleted their season as district runner-up, and the girls’ basketball team were district champions and qualified for the state tournament. 
Congratulations to both on completing successful seasons. I am aware that I continue to say it, but it's great to see students active and 
involved in their various extracurricular activities. This year has highlighted what a privilege that truly is! 
 
Congratulations to our Speech team - our students and coaches have had a challenging, yet amazing season. This past month the 
Speech team finished as district runner-up. Bruning-Davenport had 8 students competing in 6 events at the State Speech Meet in 
Kearney on March 19th.  
 
Students in 2nd through 11th grades successfully completed their Spring MAP (Measures of Academic Progress) tests. Many stu-
dents improved their scores from the Fall, and many students met the goals that they set prior to taking the tests. As we head into the 
home stretch of the school year, students in grades 3rd through 8th will complete the NSCAS state tests to show what they have 
learned this school year. We love when the students get a chance to “Show what they know!” Historically, Bruning-Davenport stu-
dents have performed very well on the state standardized assessments. Thank you for your continued support in finishing the school 
year strong by encouraging your child to give 100 percent in their academics and attitude. Congratulations to our staff and students 
on   the continued academic success. 
 
We have all heard the saying “April showers bring May flowers,” and as this month begins, and I can’t help but reflect on the con-
nection this statement brings to our school as well. April will be a very busy month. Filled with state assessments, ACT testing, 
Prom, track meets, Quiz Bowl, field trips, new NHS inductees and more! We will all be feeling the stress and activities ‘showering’ 
down on us as we move throughout the month. However, it is important to remember the direct connection to the ‘flowers’ it will 
bring in May. May will closely follow behind bringing end of the year celebrations, semester finals, graduation, state track, and a 
conclusion of a successful, yet unique school year.  
 
During this busy month, I invite you to quickly think of a positive goal to guide you through this stressful time. How can you contin-
ue to be a positive person for our students as they enter a time of high expectations? Let’s continue to make Bruning-Davenport a 
student-centered district that provides a safe and welcoming environment, even in the most challenging of times.    
Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 
 

 

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER 
VACATION!! 



MAY BIRTHDAYS 

 Grade    Name    Date                       Grade   Name           Date
         

PreK Averi Alpaugh 5 1 

1 Jase Schlichtman 5 1 

11 Hunter Wilkins 5 5 

1 Jaryn Houchin 5 7 

5 Natalie Linscomb 5 7 

0 Justin Wallace 5 10 

 Julia  Boshart 5 16 

PreK Samuel Shaner 5 17 

PreK Rhyson Ozenbaugh 5 19 

 Ali  Strong 5 19 

12 Jordan Bolte 5 21 

K Jake Follmer 5 28 

 David Christensen 5 26 

 Jen Krupicka 5 26 

 Beth Dolnicek 5 27 

PreK Brynn Ramsey 5 30 

 Damen  Kugel 5 30 

M ARCH PBIS:  Pictured (left 
to right) - Jackson Houser, 

Sam Shaner, Knox Phillipi, Kaelyn 
Schoenholz, Emmalynn Voss.   
Not pictured- Jackson Shook 
 

E SU 5 QUIZ BOWL:  On March 29, 2021, the high school quiz bowl team compr ised of 
the following students: Sam B., Kyle A., Dom P., Eric S., Derek D., Paige O., Easton W., 

Tanner B., and Jaron N., traveled to Hebron to participate in the ESU 5 High School Academic 
Quiz Bowl tournament. This team competed against 12 other teams from ESU 5 in the tournament 
and was tested over their knowledge of social studies, language arts, math, science, fine arts, and 
current events. Teams were pitted against one another in a double elimination tournament format. 
While competing in 2 warm up matches to start the night, Bruning Davenport lost its first match 
in practice to Thayer Central A team before beating Diller Odell.  In the double elimination event, 
Bruning Davenport beat Thayer Central B team, lost to Beatrice who went on to place third, and 
then to Southern’s A team and was eliminated. This was a very tough competition with the best 
minds from all over the ESU 5 region present and our kids, as always, gave it their best. Sadly, the team this year will be saying 
goodbye to several important members who will be graduating including Sam, Kyle, Dom, and Eric. We wish them the best as they 
move on to their next step next year.   Not pictured:  Kyle, Eric & Dom 

E ASTERN NEBRASKA SCHOOL SPEECH CONTEST:  On March 29, 2021, twenty-two students in grades 6th through 8th 
from the Bruning Davenport Middle School participated in the Eastern Nebraska School Speech contest sponsored by Bruning 

Bank. This year’s topic, “My State: What Makes Nebraska Great” was especially interesting because it challenged students to devel-
op a speech by researching our state’s unique aspects and then speaking about how the state of Nebraska differs from others.  

It turned out to be an exceptional contest again this year. Judges Ruth Kowalski and Megan Frerichs were tasked with the job of 
picking the top three students in each grade level and then picking the top three students combined in the division II (7 th and 8th grade 
combined) that will represent Bruning Davenport at the district contest on April 14. 

This year’s winners were: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

8th Grade:  1st Place Alexis Hergott                                                  
      (district qualifier) 
       2nd Place Kinzley Bohling      
                    (district qualifier) 
      3rd Place Peyton Domeier  
                    (district qualifier) 

6th Grade:  1st Place Cynthia Ozenbaugh 
(district qualifier) 

      2nd Place Kennedy Barney 
(district qualifier) 

     3rd Place LeTrell Houser     

(district qualifier)  

7th Grade:  1st Place Lauryn Koch 

      2nd Place Elizabeth Hinrichs 

       3rd Place Braiden Durflinger 

E ASTERN NEBRASKA SCHOOLS DISTRICT SPEECH CONTEST:  Local stu-
dents from Bruning Davenport Middle School had the opportunity to demonstrate their 

public speaking skills and take pride in personal accomplishments. On April 14, 2021, stu-
dents took part in the Eastern Nebraska Schools District Speech contest sponsored by Bruning 
Bank. 
 
Students competing in this year’s contest shared their presentations on the topic, “My State: 
What Makes Nebraska Great!” Those students who participated are as follows:  
Division 1:  Cynthia Ozenbaugh (3rd state qualifier), Kennedy Barney, LeTrell Houser  

Division 2 :  Alexis Hergott (3rd state qualifier), Kinzley Bohling, 
Peyton Domeier  

Each student received a gold award pin. Both Cynthia and Alexis will 
represent Bruning Davenport at the state competition which will be 
held at the theater in the Jewish Community Center on May 12th at 
1:00.  



W EIGHTS CLASS:  School Records:  Dom Philippi and Anthony Schweer .  1200LB Club:  Kyle Adissono, Dom Philip-

pi, & Easton Weber  Chart 4 Lifts:  Kyle Ardissono, Easton Weber  Chart 3 Lifts:  Dom Philippi, Hunter Cox, Paige Olt-

mans, Tanner Bolte  Chart 2 Lifts:  Eric Schroeder, Anthony Schweer, Derek Comeier, Jaron Norder  Chart 1 Lifts:  Ethan Schafer, 

Gatlin Hinrichs, Wyatt Ozenbaugh Colten Houser 

H appening @ Your Library:  We would like to thank our  patrons and our  communities for  helping our  librar ies have an-
other very successful book fair! Your support this year has been incredible! Strong school library programs are directly linked to 

student academic success. Thank you for helping ours provide the resources and books so our kids can achieve success each year!  
 
As a reminder, our libraries will be closing for inventory after May 7th, so all materials will be due by this date. If your child needs a 
book for a class, s/he just needs to contact one of us in the library to make special arrangements to keep it longer. Students will not 
be allowed to complete the process of checking out with the office for the summer until all library materials are either returned or 
paid for. Thanks in advance for helping get materials back in a timely manner. :) 

C OUNSELOR’S CORNER:  Seniors … borrow wisely for college!  Review these tips before you decide how much to 
borrow in student loans: 

·       Borrow only what you need, even if it’s less than the amount offered in your award letter. 

·       Use your student loan money only for tuition, room and board, books, and fees. Get a part-time job to pay oth-

er expenses. 
·       Apply for financial aid each year you attend college by completing the FAFSA. 

·       Continue to look for scholarships while in college. 
  

To learn more, read “What You Need to Know About Student Loans” and see “Paying for College” at EducationQuest.org. 
 
 Sophomores & Juniors… complete these tasks to stay on track to college 

Narrow your college choices to three or four. Visit your top choices either in person or virtually. There is a link on our school 

webpage, under counselor, with many virtual options. 

Become familiar with the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid). You and your parents can complete this form on 

or after October 1 to apply for college financial aid. 

Update your Activities Resume. You can use templates from Canva, Word, Nebraska Career Connections, Education-
Quest, or anywhere else you find one. This is important for when you will be applying for scholarships. Things that should 
be included, but not limited to are: Activities/Athletics from the past 4 years, Honors, Volunteer Work/Community Ser-
vice, Part-Time Jobs, College Courses. Miss Hoffman has examples in her office. 

Look for scholarships using ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org. 

May “To Do” List 

Seniors 
___ Apply for student loans, if necessary. 
___ Register for new-student orientation at your college. 
___ Start a list of dorm room essentials. 
___ Get a summer job to help pay college expenses. 

  
As we approach a stressful time of the year, and we are ending the school year for summer break, I wanted everyone to have access 
to a virtual calming room. You can find relaxing sounds, visuals, coloring sheets, apps, stretches, and more.  https://
insightschoolofmn.weebly.com/virtual-calming-room.html 

Juniors 
___ Register by May 7 for June 12 ACT. 
___ Register by May 6 for June 5 SAT. 
___ Continue campus visits. 

     ___ Get a summer job and save for college 

F CCLA:  On Apr il 12 and Apr il 14 Bruning-
Davenport Junior High and High School 

FCCLA's attended Nebraska State Leadership Con-
ference Virtually. The students participated in 
FCCLA's 75th Birthday Digital Breakout, National 
Programs of Action Scavenger hunt, and started 
planning for next year. Although this wasn't ideal, 
students had a great time and loved doing what they 
could with the circumstances they were given. We 
look forward to a "normal" school year next year, 
and can't wait to do STAR Projects, Community 
Outreach Programs, and help our school and com-
munity. Thank you for all our patron's support this 
year. :) 

https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://www.educationquest.org/blog/what-you-need-to-know-about-student-loans/
http://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/paying-for-college/
https://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/selecting-a-college/its-time-for-campus-visits/
https://www.educationquest.org/covid-19-resources-colleges/
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://www.educationquest.org/resources/activitiesresume/
https://www.educationquest.org/resources/scholarshipquest/
https://insightschoolofmn.weebly.com/virtual-calming-room.html
https://insightschoolofmn.weebly.com/virtual-calming-room.html
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/register











